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MINUTES MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8TH JULY 2019
At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

Pre meeting open session 6-00 to 6-15pm.  

No-one attended the session.
J H had suggested that the pre-meeting sessions be run by just two Trustees, as facing the full Board could be intimidating.  NM pointed out that the sessions were for residents to see the Trust as a whole.  If matters were confidential or delicate, the Chair and Clerk could be contacted by e-mail or telephone and most other Trustees were well known in the village and could be contacted easily. 
AGENDA

1. Welcome and Apologies

Present:
Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)
Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer)
No apologies were received
The meeting was declared quorate and there were no conflicts of interest to declare.
2. Minutes of the Meeting on 13 May 2019

There were no changes to note from the minutes of the meeting of 13th May. However, there was a minor alteration to note from the minutes of 4th March 2019. In item 6, line 2, “restricted” should read “unrestricted”.

3. Matters Arising

The matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.

4. Clerk's Report

Dylan Bakker would be taking on Stephen Goddard’s work, starting with repainting the mortuary doors and cutting back vegetation. He had already given an hourly rate and estimate, which was acceptable.  He would also take on the regular grass cutting in the orchard. This was cut twice per year in July and again in September / October. A.P. JL to advise Dylan when to mow the orchard.
Welbeing had sent apologies to NM and NK for the poor service that they had provided. All care alarm holders had been billed personally, causing considerable upset. Their inability to provide an up-to-date list of holders and accounts also meant that NK had been landed with a lot of extra work.  After NM complained, they apologised and all should now be back in order.   

    5.  Car Park/Beach

The Public lavatories were now fully operational after their recent makeover.

Comments had been made to NM at the Parish Meeting that residents were pleased to see the potholes repaired on the car park. However, NM had noted wear and tear already on the lip between the road and the car park. Collectively Trustees needed to keep an eye on this.
There had been some e-mail correspondence between the Trust and the Parish Meeting after a dog walker reported horrible injuries being inflicted on his pet by discarded fishing tackle. A number of suggestions were discussed by Trustees such as placing notices in various places including the Tea Rooms, the Ship, and on the Notice Boards.  However, Trustees felt that these were unlikely to be effective.  RS wondered whether this incident came shortly after a fishing competition but this was thought unlikely. A.P. CC would talk to an acquaintance involved in fishing competitions, to see whether there was a way to remind the fishermen to be careful and not discard tackle thoughtlessly.  
 NM had circulated an e-mail from C&S about assigning the lease for the Tea Rooms to the Elsleys as Mrs Gill had decided to give up. They would pay all the fees. Ben Blower had agreed to act for DTT and was in correspondence with C&S.  He had advised that there were two leases, one of the cafe and the other of the car park. Both leases required DTT's approval to be given prior to any assignment. The tenants had decided to act for themselves, rather than using a solicitor.  Ben Blower would act for DTT in preparing licences to assign and had estimated fees of £1,250 + VAT..  All Trustees formally agreed to the assignment of both leases.  The new tenants would need to register the transfer with the Land Registry.  
    6.)  Financial review and report

NK issued £10 each to Trustees to reimburse copying costs. All signed to confirm receipt.

    7.)  Governance

NM had reported to the Parish at the DPM Annual General Meeting on 24 May 2019, and presented the Dunwich Town Trust annual accounts.  No questions were asked by anyone. 
NM had conducted the annual review of most of the policies. Nearly all just needed their dates and names updating.  However, the reserves and investment policies had still to be reviewed by NK and CC.  NM suggested adding to the investment policy that the portfolio had been reviewed after the presentation from N Reid of CCLA, with particular reference to ethical investments. A.P.  JL to make the amendments for the website versions once the reviews had been completed
    7.)  Governance (cont.)
The Trust should place agendas on the notice boards 2 weeks before each meeting.  It was agreed that JL would send out the agenda to GA and CC to post the agendas in future. A.P. JL to ensure that GA & CC have a copy of the agenda in good time for posting on the notice boards in future.
   9.
Housing

A new Blue Book was required for the new tenants in 1 Town House, but there were few left and these would be out of date by now.  A.P. NM would review the Book to see what amendments were needed and ascertain the cost of a smaller format, leaflet version. 
Clarke & Simpson had arranged for a new Energy Performance Certificate to be issued for the Spinney through a Domestic Energy Assessor. 
KM had sent round photos of a damaged tree in the garden of Town House 2.  A.P . JL to ask Chris Spall to take a look and provide an estimate, it was likely that the tree would have to be felled. 
The meeting had received a helpful report from CC about the area behind the Spinney.  Trustees agreed that the Trust would arrange and pay for the initial clearance of rubble and vegetation from the site and the installation of a gate consistent with CC’s recommendations.  The current tenants would then be responsible for the ongoing management and maintenance of this small parcel of inaccessible land, once the site had been cleared and the gate installed.  It would need to be made clear that this should not be construed as an arrangement for this parcel of land to be attached to the tenancy agreement.  A.P. CC to liaise with Dylan Bakker in the Autumn to commence the work, which was likely to require use of a skip in Gallows Field for the initial clearance.  
  10.
Plans for 2019

At present, there were no specific activities over and above ‘normal’ business that Trustees wished to pursue. There was however a brief discussion about the Parish Meeting’s involvement in appointing Dunwich Town Trust’s trustees.  A.P. NM would check what arrangements were in place regarding DTT and the DPM.
  11.
AOB

Although the Suffolk Wildlife Trust walk on Dingle Marshes on 1 June was attended by very few, it was extremely enjoyable and informative for those who did attend. 

The Trust’s Open Meeting on 5 June 2019 was held at the top of the new National Trust path, by the gate in Gallows Field.  Despite posters and e-mail reminders to all, attendance was poor. The event was nonetheless most enjoyable, the new permissive path was walked and comments were enthusiastic.   
Dozens of common spotted and marsh orchids had started to appear in Gallows Field and barn owls were thought to be in residence in the owl box.  Trustees noted that the figure of 8 path needed to be mown at Gallows Field, along with the annual clearing of the bracken. A.P. JL to remind Alan Miller of Suffolk Wildlife Trust that this work needed doing.

Signed...............................................................      Date...........................................
CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


